
 

 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Welcome back!  We hope that you have had an enjoyable Christmas 
and New Year.  
 
Term 3 - Dragons                            

Literacy 
We are beginning to look at different texts through our new scheme 
Language and Literacy.  We will begin by looking at Dragon Slayer.  This 
will begin with reading and gaining an understanding of the story, 
following on to children writing their own episode based on the Dragon 
Slayer.  
 
Grammar will be taught within the new scheme and spellings and guided 
reading will continue as autumn term.  
 
Numeracy 
Children will continue to be taught in differentiated groups, following a 
scheme called Whiterose which is following a mastery in maths 
approach.  A variety of operations will be used and new concepts taught 
for the Year 5 maths curriculum.   
 
Science 
We will continue to follow the school’s Year 5 science syllabus and 
areas covered will include working scientifically, forces- gravity and air 
resistance, earth and space and changes in humans over time. 
 
Creativity 
The topic will be “Medieval England and the Feudal System”.  We will be 
studying what life was like for the rich and poor in medieval England and 
looking at how the feudal system was used to administer the country 
following the Norman Conquest of 1066.  We will include social 
hierarchy, clothes, food, crime and punishment, and, the role religion 
played in medieval times.  
 
Our ICT topic will be “block coding” and there will be an Art topic on 
“drawing dragons”.  
 
 
 



 
Term 4 - The Alps, France 
 
We will be studying a new topic which will enable the children to 
understand geographical similarities and differences through the study of 
human and physical geography of a region in a European country.  The 
European region that we base our comparison on will be “The Alps!” 
 
PE 
We will continue to have one indoor P.E. session per week, currently 
Mondays for both 5O and 5K, also one outdoor P.E. session on 
Thursdays for both classes.  The indoor sessions will be Yoga.  Outdoor 
P.E. will be focussing on mutli-skills.  As always, please ensure that your 
child has the appropriate P.E. kit in school throughout the school week.  
 
Year 5 Production! 
Our production will take place this term which will be “Dragons.  The 
date of the performance is 14th March.  We look forward to receiving 
your customary patience, sympathy, understanding and forbearance 
when it comes to matters such as learning lines, providing costumes, 
making props and so on! 
 
Homework 
Homework tasks will be issued at the beginning of each term with 
completion dates being during the last week of term.  Please continue to 
encourage your children to read at home and practise their times tables 
facts.  
 
We hope you have found this information useful. If you have any other 
questions please feel free to approach us at the end of the school day or 
call us at school to make an appointment. 
 
 
Mrs McCullock, Miss Toon & Mrs Mills  


